CLAYTON STATE UNIVERSITY FACULTY COUNCIL MINUTES
Monday, December 10, 2007 (12:30pm – 1:30pm)

University Center Board Room UC 260

Members present:  Russell Porter, Betty Glenn, Lillian Parker, Christie Burton, Weihu Wong, Joan Taylor, Wendy Burns-Ardolino., Alex Hall, Sherry Richardson King, Susan Copeland, Antoinette Miller, Kathryn Kemp, Deborah Gritzmacher, Bryan Haynes, Gary May, Byron Jeff, Tom Harden, Lari Arjomand, Margaret Thompson, Gary May
Non-Members present:  Sue Odom, John Campbell, Anthony Giovannitti, Lisa Eichelberger, Tom Hardin, Margaret A. Stomp, Benita Moore, Brian Haynes,  
Chair Porter called the meeting to order at 12:30pm.

Approval of Minutes

1. A motion was made to approve minutes from November 26, 2007, seconded, Council approved.  The minutes can be viewed at Faculty Council web page:

http://adminservices.clayton.edu/provosot/FacultyCouncil/minutesdefault.htm
Reports
2. President – President Hardin thanked the council members for meeting with the chancellor on Friday, December 7th to discuss faculty questions and concerns.  

The ribbon cutting ceremony for the Fayetteville Center was held last week.  There were 100 people in attendance. 

The annual legislative breakfast was attended by President Hardin to go over the potential buildings for on-campus in 2009 and 2010 under the Capital Improvement Plan.
Discussions are continuing at CSU regarding the policy for hiring international faculty without green cards.

3. Provost –No report. 
4. CAPC – There is now an IT minor for business, math, and other interested majors.  The first student to minor in women’s studies will graduate in December.  The next CAPC meeting is tentatively scheduled for January 14, 2007.  CIMS is working on a computer science major. 
5. UPC – Susan Henry reported the sub committee is developing a Day Care Survey to assess the needs of students, faculty, and staff. The next meeting will be on Wednesday December 12th.  President Harden suggested exploring a relationship with the YMCA since they have contacted us in the past regarding day care needs.
Old Business

6. Safety and Emergency Response Committee- President Hardin and Vice President Brian Haynes reported that in early spring, 20 safety and emergency strategies will be implemented.  These strategies will be displayed in a matrix.  There will be a link from the home page to the safety guidelines.  President Hardin indicated that our guidelines are in alignment with other universities.

7. Student Housing Issues- Vice President Haynes indicated the residence halls will be managed by an outside agency for the first two to three years.  Potential companies will submit their proposals by December 12th and will do a presentation on January 8th.  By January 12th one of the companies will be selected to manage the residence halls. The occupancy goal for the residence hall is at least 90%.  If occupancy is less than 90%, available rooms will be opened to currently enrolled students, international students, and athletes.  A guard house will be built between the residence hall and recreation facility.   
New Business

8. Meeting with Chancellor – Deborah Gritzmacher reported on the December 7th faculty council called meeting with Chancellor Davis.  Issues that were discussed included:  Salary, equitable distribution of funds, grants, the critical need for high school physics professors, the policy center for human resources, ethics skill training, competency based curriculum, day care, student advising, advertising for graduate programs, the success rates of two year graduates who transfer to four year universities, and available money for mold infested buildings.
Future Business
The next regularly scheduling meeting is January 14, 2008.

Adjourn

A motion was made and seconded to adjourn at 1:30pm   
